Office of the City Manager News Release



BOULDER CITY CITY COUNCIL

MAYOR

RODNEY WOODBURY

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

PEGGY LEAVITT WARREN HARHAY RICH SHUMAN KIERNAN MCMANUS



MEETING LOCATION: CITY COUNCIL CHAMBER 401 CALIFORNIA AVENUE BOULDER CITY, NV 89005

MAILING ADDRESS: 401 CALIFORNIA AVENUE BOULDER CITY, NV 89005

WEBPAGE:WWW.BCNV.ORG



CITY MANAGER:

ALFONSO NOYOLA, ICMA-CM

CITY ATTORNEY: STEVEN L. MORRIS, ESQ

CITY CLERK: LORENE KRUMM, MMC, CPO

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR:

MICHAEL MAYS, AICP

PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR: KEEGAN LITTRELL, P.E.

UTILITIES DIRECTOR:DENNIS PORTER, P.E.

Police Chief:

TIM SHEA

FIRE CHIEF: KEVIN NICHOLSON

FINANCE DIRECTOR:
DIANE PELLETIER, CPA

PARKS & RECREATION DIRECTOR ROGER HALL

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

February 7, 2019

Contact:

Lisa LaPlante, Communications Manager 702-293-9302 llaplante@bcnv.org

Information on Boulder City Aquatic Center Ballot Issue Available at www.bcnv.org/pool

BOULDER CITY – The current pool is nearly forty years old and has reached a critical point. In order to offer the programs that the community has come to appreciate, to keep up with current health code and to be compliant with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) requirements, city staff has proposed a new facility with modern technology. The design selected by focus groups includes a main pool and a programming pool.

On June 11, 2019, Boulder City Voters will face two questions regarding a new aquatic center:

- 1. Do you approve the City spending \$5 million dollars from the Capital Improvement Fund to design and construct a new aquatic center, reducing the bond obligation (the amount of bonds needed for the project)?
- 2. Do you approve the City issue up to \$40 million in bonds to design and construct a new aquatic center?

To provide clear, correct information, the City has a webpage – www.bcnv.org/pool - which provides answers to frequently asked questions. Residents can learn more about the proposed pool cost breakdown, estimated cost for residents as well as two surveys completed in the community about the future of the pool. Those interested can refer back to the webpage for new information and updates through June.

###